
A MEETING OF THE FULL COUNCIL WAS HELD ON 

WEDNESDAY 15th JANUARY AT 7.00PM 

PRESENT – 

Councillor Sandra Hodson (Chairman and Mayor) 
Councillor Chris Stapley 
Councillor Shane McCarthy 
Councillor Mary Huntington 
Councillor Mary Clark 
Councillor Anne Jackson 
Councillor Chris Scott 
Councillor Joan Greenup 
Councillor David Ferriby 
Councillor John Hamblin 
Councillor John Crouch 
 
 
Clerk: Sophie Cooper 
 
FC/101/2024 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES & REASONS FOR ABSENCE 
Councillor Monique Speksnyder 
 
FC/102/2024 MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING 
 
To agree to the Full Council minutes of the 11th December 2024 - Approved 
 
FC/103/2024 DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS, MEMBERS AND OFFICERS TO GIVE 
NOTICE OF INTERESTS ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 
 
Cllr Hodson declared an interest in agenda item 7.1 in relation to the payment to the 
Wigton Town Council depot. 
 
FC/104/2024 EXCLUSIONS OF PRESS AND PUBLIC 
 
Agenda item 10 was moved to a closed session due to confidentiality. 
 
FC/105/2024 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION  
 
To receive any representations from members of the public – Members of the public are 
invited to speak for a maximum of 5 minutes each. The maximum total time for public 
participation will be 10 minutes. At the close of this item, members of the public will no 
longer be permitted to address the Council Members unless invited to do so by the 
Chairman. 
 
6.1 Public Participation 
 



NONE 
 
6.2 Cumberland Authority Report 
 
Cumberland Councillor Elaine Lynch was in attendance and provided the following 
update. 
 
The installation of the bollards at the entrance of Wigton Baths is scheduled for mid-
February. Efforts are currently underway to repair the temporary fencing. Concerns have 
been raised regarding the height of the dropped kerb outside B&M, and the issue has 
been brought to their attention. The 20mph signs are planned to be put up in the 
February half-term. Speed counters were erected in Oulton before Christmas. 
 
Information on gritting priority areas can be found on Cumberland Council website, with 
the A595 and A596 being two main areas. It was suggested that Wigton Town Council 
submit a request for a grit box to be placed on Water Street car park.  
 
Wigton has been identified as a suitable location for a family hub, and efforts are being 
made to enhance support for young people’s mental health, including within schools. 
 
General waste collections will be changing from a weekly to a fortnightly schedule, with 
the transition expected to take place at the end of March or beginning of April. Residents 
may need to request a larger general waste bin if required. It was noted that only 2% of 
the general waste in our area goes to landfill. Cllr Lynch will follow up on how these 
changes will be communicated to the public. 
 
Cllr Lynch asked that Wigton Town Council staff take a look at the bus shelters in town 
and carry out any cleaning, painting and general maintenance where necessary.    

 
FC/106/2024 Finance Matters 
 
7.1 To receive and authorise Payments and Bank Reconciliation for November 
2024 
 
Members received the payment lists prior to the meeting to approve. 

 
RESOLVED 
Payments for December 2024 were UNANIMOUSLY approved.        
 
Wigton Town Council and Wigton Cemetery Payments 
 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
7.2 To receive and update on external audit 
 
The members were informed that the audit has been received. 
 
7.3 To review account signatories for town council bank accounts 
 
The Assistant Clerk informed members that her apprenticeship is nearing completion 
and emphasised that, in the event of the Clerk's prolonged absence, no one else would 
have access to the bank accounts. 
 
RESOLVED 
It was proposed by Cllr Ferriby to add a new signatory to the bank accounts, Cllr 
McCarthy seconded. 
UNANIMOUS vote to approve.  

 
FC/107/2024 Public Toilet Vandalism 
 



The assistant clerk informed members that the public toilets are the Council’s 
responsibility in terms of maintenance and that the installation of a metal rail gate on 
both the male and female toilets would cost £700. 
 
RESOLVED 
 
Cllr Ferriby proposed the installation of the gates, Cllr McCarthy seconded. 
UNANIMOUS vote to approve. 
 
FC/108/2024 Grounds Report 
 
Nelson Thomlinson 
We have been cutting hedges and doing some extra work on the school lodge garden 
which the school are looking to rent out.  We have also spiked all the school pitches and 
resolved the mole problem. 
 
Wigton park 
As I said in my last report, the green cabin has been taken down with a brand new fence 
put up along the back of the old work shed to stop children running behind. We have also 
been cutting an Alder out of the Beech hedge around the bowling green we just need to 
replant with Beech hedging.  
 
There's not a lot of work to do in the Bowling Green this time of year. But we have spiked 
it and sprayed for moss. 
 
Barton Laws and park pitches 
There hasn't been much play on them lately with the Christmas break and also the frosty 
and snowy weather but hopefully things dry up and get milder and matches can start 
going ahead again. We managed to spike all the pitches during the break though.  
 
Speet Gill 
We will be looking to start work at Speed Gill in the coming weeks on the path that runs 
through by cleaning it up and topping with new stone or dust and repairing some fencing 
rails. We will also clean the bridge that is very muddy and repair the information boards. 
 
We are also treating all the picnic benches and wooden benches from Throstle Park and 
St Mary's. 
 
FC/109/2024 Town Mayor’s Report 
 
See attached.  
Cllr Hodson requested a meeting date from Cllr Scott. 
 
FC/110/2024 Clerk’s Report 
 
The renovation of the Dalton Shelter has now been successfully completed, with a total 
cost of £13,345. It would be a great opportunity to gather Councillors at the site for a 
photo to mark its opening. 

 
FC/111/2024 Member Reports 



 
Cllr McCarthy – Church nativity. 
Cllr Jackson – Church services and visited the care homes with Cllr Hodson. Suggested 
that the town plan needs reviewed. 
Cllr Stapley – Church services. 
Cllr Ferriby – Church services and the bowling club. 
Cllr Scott – Carol service.  
Cllr Clark – Acknowledged the passing of Mrs D Hall and Frank Hollick and expressed 
condolences on behalf of the Council. A thanksgiving service is being held for Mrs D Hall 
on Saturday 8th February at 2pm, St Mary’s Church. 
Cllr Greenup – Christmas Eve service. 
Cllr Huntington – Church services. 
 
Meeting Closed – 20:45 
 
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 12th February 2025 

 


